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RMFMS Web Site 

            www.rmfms.org  
Spread the word!  RMFMS Member Club 
newsletters can be published on the RMFMS 
Website.  You can find them at:   
http://www.rmfms.org/club_newsletters.htm  
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     Annual Report, Dues and Insurance forms have 
gone out to all club treasurers by either email or 
USPS on Oct. 15.  Please contact me if your club 
has not received the form.  Due date is Dec. 15.  We 
will accept later returns, but if your club is going to 
be late, please contact me so that we will know it is 
coming.  We need to receive most reports by mid 
Dec. so that we can start compiling the information 
for the directory, and also pay our AFMS dues in 
time. 
 
     If you were not aware, big changes for the better 
occurred when we were forced to change insurance 
carriers.  The new rates are less than half the rate 
with the previous carrier and the coverage is a lot 
better.  There is also no charge for Additional 
Named Insured certificates.  If your club carries 
liability insurance with another carrier, you might 
want to take a close look at the RMFMS sponsored 
insurance.  This is a great benefit for many clubs. 
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     A big thanks to the Chaparral Rockhounds for 
hosting the 2009 RMFMS Convention and Show. It 
was an exceptionally well organized show with 
beautiful displays, quality dealers, and a host hotel 
with good meeting and banquet space. 
Congratulations to those winning trophies for your 
exhibits and those winning awards for your articles 
and newsletters. 
     
     Several changes to our OP’S were approved and 
other important information covered that I want to 
bring to your attention: 
 

1. We now have an OP for the duties of the 
RMFMS Webmaster. 

2. There is no longer a 50% profit sharing 
requirement between the host club and the RMFMS. 
It was determined this placed a financial burden on 
most host clubs and the finances of the RMFMS are 
in good shape. It was also noted several other 
requirements in the Convention Management Code 
OP would be very difficult for the host club to comply 
with and the OP needs to be rewritten to remove 
such requirements.  

3. Our trademark was declared abandoned by 
the US Patent Office in October 2006.  With 
considerable amount of work by our treasurer, Gene 
Maggard, our trademark was re-registered on Nov. 
11, 2008.  A Declaration of Continued Use with the 
Patent Office is required 5 years from issuance and 
an amendment of our trademark OP was made to 
reflect the requirement. 

4. The requirement for the Treasurer to send 
out the little “Member RMFMS” stickers each year to 
clubs to stick on their membership cards was 
deleted. This will save a considerable amount of 
work and expense. 

 
                 (Continued on page 2) 
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…President’s Pen – continued from page 1 
 
5. The RMFMS Financial Statement through 

9/30/09 was distributed showing a large surplus of 
income over expenses. This was caused by 
Fireman’s Fund canceling our club liability insurance 
policy and the replacement with Philadelphia 
Insurance Company at a much lower premium. An 
insurance reserve was established to apply the 
overpayments to future years’ insurance premiums 
to those insured clubs. It is also an excellent 
opportunity for  uninsured clubs to be insured at a 
very reasonable rate. 

6. Some OP’S have been updated to reflect 
the above changes or updated to reflect actual 
operations. 

7. Our number of clubs has dropped with the 
Santa Fe and Custer, SD clubs disbanding and the 
Florence, AZ club not renewing their membership. 
We welcome our new club, North Central Kansas 
Gem and Mineral. It is exciting to see our 
membership is up. Our paid membership is up from 
7,176 to 7,854 and when you add in unpaid we have 
8,098 members. 

8. The Colorado Federation has been 
reformed.  All Colorado Clubs will be receiving 
information concerning the reformation. 

9. Information was received that the Four 
Corners Gem and Mineral Club of Durango, CO. 
might be interested in hosting the 2010 RMFMS 
Convention and Show. It was also noted the Wichita 
Gem and Mineral Society could possibly host the 
2010 show if the Four Corners Gem and Mineral 
Club was unable to do so. I was able to attend a 
regular meeting of the Four Corners Club after the 
Roswell show and it was determined they were not 
ready to add the responsibility of hosting the 
RMFMS show. The Wichita Club has agreed to host 
the 2010 show.  A big thanks to the Wichita Club for 
taking on this responsibility on such a short notice. 

10. The Colorado Springs Mineralogical Society 
of Colorado Springs, CO. will be celebrating their 
75th Anniversary in 2011 and submitted a proposal to 
host the 2011 RMFMS Show and Convention as 
part of their celebration and it was unanimously 
accepted.  Thank you Colorado Springs 
Mineralogical Society. 

     
    I want to thank all the committees that submitted a 
report and especially to those that took the time to 
attend the show and meetings. Also a big thanks to 
all of you that have agreed to continue to chair your 
committee this coming year. The State Director for 
Arizona, Bill Morrow and State Director for Kansas, 
Marvin Lundquist both agreed to be reelected but 
desire to be relieved for personal and/or health  
   
                              (continued on page 3) 
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…President’s Pen – continued from page 2 

 
reasons. If you are from either of these states and 
are interested in one of the positions or know of 
someone who might be then let me know.  Deanna 
Smith, our Bulletin Editor, will be stepping down at 
the end of the year. We need a replacement for this 
very important position. Call me if interested. 

     
     Our granddaughter from Anchorage, Alaska was 
in Scottsdale, AZ playing in a soccer tournament the 
next weekend. We spent the weekend watching her 
play and on Saturday attended the Payson 
Rimstones Gem & Mineral Show at the Tonto 
Apache Reservation, Mazatzal Hotel & Casino in 
Payson, AZ. This was one of the best organized 
shows I have ever attended and the members and 
dealers were exceptionally friendly. Janet and I 
really enjoyed our visit and hope to make it back one 
of these days.  

     
     On our way back we visited the Grand Canyon, 
Painted Desert, and Petrified Wood National Forest. 
This is just an example of what you can do when 
you attend an RMFMS Convention and Show. More 
on that later. 

     
     I am looking forward to this coming year and 
hope you share the same. Until next month.  
 

 
 

Introducing Our New RMFMS  President 
 

     I want to thank those that elected me your 
President for the coming year.  I am a recent 
transplant from the Northwest Federation where I  
served as President of the Port Townsend Rock 
Club, Port Townsend, WA, President of the Kitsap 
Gem and Mineral Society, Bremerton, WA, and a 
founding member and first President of the Pacific 
Northwest Paleontological Society, Seattle, WA. I 
am also a past President of the Northwest 
Federation and the American Federation. 
      
     I am currently a member of the Wichita Gem and 
Mineral Society, Wichita, KS and the Enid Gem and 
Mineral Society, Enid, OK. I have been involved in 
our hobby for over 30 years. I love to collect, 
especially petrified wood and other fossils, work the 
material and show in competition. My wife, Janet, 
and I have Bill and Janet’s Nature Museum in 
Hardtner, KS (www.bandjnaturemuseum.com) and, 
of course, it has many of the items such as the 
butterflies, fossils and hand made knives we have 
shown in competition.  
     

     Janet and I will be attending as many of the 
RMFMS shows as possible and I hope to meet you 
at one of the shows. We have a great hobby and 
working together, it is my hope we can keep our 
clubs active and add new members. 
     
     I can be reached at beetlebill@kanokla.net. Yes, 
I am also an insect collector. My address is P.O. Box 
311 Hardtner, KS 67057-0311, Phone 620-296-
4652. 
 
Best, Bill Smith    

 

  
 

                                           
 
Colorado Springs Mineral Society is very blessed 
and honored to have Dr. Mike Nelson, a retired 
geologist and college professor, as a member of our 
club. Mike heartily agrees with CSMS core values 
and has submitted great articles for our newsletter, 
Pick & Pack. His monthly column, “Ask a 
Geologist”has become a favorite feature, and he 
receives more questions than he can answer in our 
ten annual editions.  
 
Mike’s enthusiasm didn’t stop with writing: he saw a 
need to revitalize and reorganize one of our satellite 
groups. The previous Fossil Group leader had 
served for many years but was physically not able to 
continue. Mike, along with a couple of other 
dedicated CSMS members, successfully rejuvenated 
the Fossil Group, and their activities are growing by 
leaps and bounds. 
 
Mike served as a Member-at-Large on the 2008 
Executive Committee, and stepped up to the 2009 
Vice Presidents position. We all know the duties of 
the Board are sometimes labor intensive and very 
time consuming, but that doesn’t stop Mike from 
infusing us with great ideas, activities and 
suggestions. He suffered an injury a while back and 
still flooded us with ideas. We teasingly told him that 
we wanted whatever medications he was taking! 
 
The President and all members of CSMS take great 
honor in nominating Dr. Mike Nelson as our AFMS 
Rockhound of the Year. 
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RMFMS CONVENTION 
AND SHOW  

IN ROSWELL, NM  
                By Richard Jaeger 
 
The Chaparral Rockhounds of Roswell, New Mexico 
hosted the Convention & Show of the Rocky 
Mountain Federation of Mineralogical Societies the 
first weekend of October.  As usual they did a great 
job; special thanks to Howie Whiting and Robert 
Carlson for their work in organizing the show. 
 
We did have a quorum for the House of Delegates.  
Twenty-nine clubs were repre- sented either in 
person or by proxy; twenty-five were needed for the 
quorum.   The following individuals were elected to 
take office for the year beginning November 1, 2009. 
 
President – Bill Smith  
Vice President – Delane Cox  
Secretary – Debbie Leschner   
Treasurer – Gene Maggard 
 
State Directors: 
Arizona – Bill Morrow 
Kansas – Marvin Lindquest 
North Dakota – Ray Oliger 
S. Dakota/Neb. – Don Rathert  
 
Also, Stan Nowak will now take the Executive 
Committee position as one of the past presidents 
along with Richard Jaeger. 
 
Several changes and additions to the Operating 
Procedures were passed.  Probably the most 
important concerns hosting of the RMFMS Shows.  
The host club is no longer required to share show 
profits with the Federation; they can keep 100% of 
the profit. 
 
Two changes came about because of the problems 
we had involving our RMFMS Trademark.  We now 
have an Operating Procedure (OP) which properly 
addresses that and satisfies legal requirements.  To 
do that we had to make the Stationary and Trophies 
a separate OP.   
 
There were other changes or additions to the OP’s. 
One is a revision of the President’s Hat to allow the 
Vice President to wear the hat at official meetings if 
the President is unable to attend. Another 
established an OP for the Webmaster.  A third lists 
everything relating to the duties of the Secretary in 
one place. 
 

The 2010 RMFMS Show will probably be held either 
in Durango, CO in July or in Wichita, KS in April.  
The 2011 Show will be held in Colorado Springs, CO 
the first weekend in December.  Representatives 
from a couple of other clubs indicated their clubs 
might be interested in hosting future shows. 
 
The show itself was quite nice.  There were sixty-
three exhibits including eight in competition of which 
three received trophies.  There was a silent auction 
and a kid’s area.  The show had only 6 dealers but 
they were all excellent.  As usual the Breakfast with 
the Editors and the Awards Banquet were 
successful. The food was good and the programs 
were interesting.  Ray Oliger of the Bismarck, ND 
club received the Gold Pan Award for service to the 
Federation  and Steven Veatch of the Colorado 
Springs Club received the honorary Scholarship 
Award for the RMFMS.  The Roswell Club hosted a 
pot-luck on the evening of the show set-up; they 
always do a great job with that.  I didn’t get to go on 
any of the field trips but those who did all found good 
material. 
 
I certainly enjoyed visiting with rockhound friends 
from New Mexico and from around the Federation.  
Rockhounds from the South Central, Northwest, and 
California Federations were in attendance as well. 
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We need each of you to talk up ALAA, which is a 
wing of the AFMS, and have your club members and 
members of clubs surrounding you join the ALAA.  
We’re a member of the Blue Ribbon Coalition – a 
group working to keep the roads to our collecting 
sites open to us. 
 
Membership will be paid through December 31, 
2010 for those new members that join now.  The 
dues are:  $25 for singles or couples and only $50 
for your whole club.  A copy of the membership form 
is available online at http://www.amlands.org. 
 
We are focusing on working with those people who 
are “managers” of the land” we want to collect on. 
 
In the west it will be Forestry, Bureau of Land 
Management and State parks.  We need to know the  
person in charge, his/her address, phone and email. 
                          

(continued on page 5) 
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To have your RMFMS member club sponsored event 
listed here, email editor Deanna Smith, at 
amd9090@msn.com. Include the following info: 
Show dates and times, Sponsor (Club), Show 
Location, Contact Name, phone number, email and 
Club Web Site.  You may include other info about 
your show if you wish, but this info will only be 
printed if space permits. 
 
ALL RMFMS CLUBS ARE ALSO ENCOURAGED 
TO REGISTER THEIR EVENT LISTINGS ON 
THE RMFMS WEBSITE AT: www.rmfms.org. 
Email your submissions to the Webmaster. 
 
November 7 th – 8th, 2009  Oklahoma City, OK   
Oklahoma Mineral & Gem Society's "River of Gems" 
Show; the Oklahoma State Fair Park in Oklahoma 
City. Sat 10-6/Sun 10-5; For more info contact 
Vernon Dorton, show chairman, at (405)485-9446, or 
cell (405)823-0517, or vldorton@yahoo.com. 
 
November 14-15 th, 2009.  Lake Havasu, Arizona  
The Lake Havasu Gem and Mineral Society’s 40th 
annual Gem Show at the Lake Havasu City 
Community Center. Featuring mineral displays, 
jewelry and art objects by the members, plus booths 
selling holiday gift items, and collectibles, jewelry 
findings, tools and semiprecious gemstones, as well 
as refreshments.  Our Education Center, where 
youngsters of all ages can learn about geology and 
rocks, minerals and fossils, in a hands-on setting. 
There will be hourly door prizes and a big prize raffle 
of $200.00 cash. Admission & parking is free. Lake 
Havasu City is renowned as the new American Home 
of the Old London Bridge, and is on AZ 95, just 25 
miles south of where historic old Route 66 crosses 
the Colorado River. For more info, call C. Russell, 
Show Chairman, at 928-846-0927. 
 
November 14-15, 2009 – Socorro, New Mexico  
The New Mexico Mineral Symposium 
30th Annual Symposium, Socorro, New Mexico. 
Contact Dr. Virgil Lueth, vwlueth@mtu.edu. 
 
December 5-6, 2009 – Colorado Springs, CO  
46th Annual Pikes Peak Gem & Mineral Show. 
Colorado Springs Mineralogical Society (CSMS). 
Phil Long Expo Center, 1515 Auto Mall Loop, in 
Colorado Springs. This is the same great indoor 
show that we have been doing every June moved to 

the first weekend in December.  Almost 40,000 SF of 
rock, gem, fossil, and jewelry vendors; a silent 
auction; exhibitors from local museums; exhibits; gold 
panning demos with the Gold Prospectors of 
Colorado; door prizes; and a fantastic Kid's Area. 
Sat.10 AM - 6 PM/Sun.10 AM - 4 PM 
Admission:  Adults/$5.00, Kids (6-15)/$3.00, Kids 
under 6/Free. More Info: Website:  www.csms.us or 
E-mail:  info@csms.us.  Show Chairman:  Ronald 
"Yam" Yamiolkoski, Phone:  (719) 488-5526 

 
   
American Lands – continued from pg 4 
 
We want to have a working relationship with each 
person and their crew who manages the land we 
collect on and the roads we travel to get there. 
 
In the east, it’s property and quarry owners as well as 
Forestry, BLM and State Parks.  If they allow 
collecting by a club, we would like to know that. 
However, this information will be on a database not 
released to the public or other clubs.  Inquiries from  
clubs interested in a particular quarry, can be referred 
to the club who works with the quarry owner. If the 
quarry is not open to collecting under any 
circumstances, then we’d like to know that as well.  
We want to be good rockhounds and have a 
reputation of working with the proper authorities. 
 
In this time of short budgets for the above entities, we 
may be able to help issues like road management.  
With this stated, we need your help to make our 
organization grow and be recognized. 
 
Here’s what each of you can do.   Bring in at least 
one new member/couple.  Get your clubs and those 
surrounding you to join us.  In addition to your 
membership, we’re looking for clubs and people who 
are also willing to be active in our endeavor, 
especially those who enjoy field trips.  In order to 
keep everyone informed of what’s going on, we need 
to have an e-mail contact for everyone. 
 
We are searching for those people who are willing to 
work with the bureaucracy of each state or federal 
entity within each state.  In addition we need 
someone who will be willing to coordinate the clubs in 
that state.  Please go to our website, <amlands.org> 
and see the states we already have covered. 
 
I encourage you to join us in preserving our collecting 
sites and the roads to them! 
 
Shirley Leeson, 1st Vice President, membership 
beauholland@centurytel.net 
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Linda and I attended the AFMS Convention & 
Show in Billings, Montana recently.  The AFMS 
Board Meeting and the AFMS Scholarship 
meetings were without any major controversy.  
 
Our Federation was represented at the meeting 
by Bob Carlson and Jim Hurlbut, who sat in for 
RMFMS President Stan Nowak and V.P.Yonis 
Lone Eagle who were unable to attend.  I 
attended as the AFMS 4th V.P.  Judy Beck was 
elected as the RMFMS representative to serve 
next year, as the AFMS 3rd Vice President. 
 
The show was large and very well attended. 
There were about 160 overall exhibits which I 
believe included 38 competitive exhibits.  There 
were also a large number of dealers; however 
they were long on agates and jewelry - very little 
in the way of minerals and fossils.  The Awards 
Banquet and Editors Breakfast were also well 
attended and several Rocky Mountain 
Federation Clubs and members received awards 
which may be mentioned elsewhere in this 
newsletter.  Two of our members won prizes in 
the AFMS Foundation raffle; they were Daleene 
Caldwell of the Stillwater, OK club who won a 
citrine pendant and Russ Oliger of the Bismarck, 
ND (I forget what he won). 
 
As usual the most enjoyable thing for me was 
getting to visit with people from across the 
United States (and Canada this time) that I only 
see once every year or two.  We made some 
new friends in the Rocky Mountain Federation 
as well.  One accomplishment was getting a new 
Utah State Director for the RMFMS.  He is Tom 
Burchard; 875 E. 4500 S., South Ogden, UT 
84403-2931.  His phone number is 801-479-
4286 and his e-mail address is: 
Roxhund@aol.com.  We certainly welcome him 
and look forward to seeing him again in Roswell. 
 

A great week of field trips were planned for after 
the show but we were unable to attend those. 
They actually had over 300 people sign up for 
the Monday field trip.  Linda & I did take in a lot 
while there though.  We  took in two Rookie 
League baseball games between Billings & 
Missoula; Judy Beck went with us to one of 
those.  We visited Pompey's Pillar National 
Monument, a Lewis & Clark site, and Pictograph 
Cave State Park both near Billings.  We also 
spent a day in Red Lodge, Montana which is an 
old coal mining town turned into a tourist area.   
 
After the show we drove back through Red 
Lodge and over Beartooth Pass through Cooke 
City to Yellowstone National Park.  If you ever 
get a chance to take this drive, do so - but not in 
a large RV.  In Livingston, MT we went to the 
Railroad Museum in the old Depot and in 
Bozeman we went to the Dinosaur Museum on 
the Montana State University campus.  Both 
museums were excellent and well worth the 
visit.  In Bozeman we had dinner with our 
daughter-in-law's sister.  The next morning it 
was time to head back to Billings to catch our 
flight back to Tulsa. 
 
I was glad to see so many Rocky Mountain 
Federation members in attendance, but wish 
there could have been more.  You missed a 
great show and experience.��

�
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AFMS 2009 winning articles are available on 
CD at a cost is $3, which includes postage. 
Anything on the CD may be reprinted in regional 
or local newsletters.  Make checks out to AFMS 
and mail to Linda Jaeger, at 3515 E. 88th St., 
Tulsa,OK  74137.  She will mail you the CD and 
forward the check to AFMS.  Be sure to send the 
check to Linda Jaeger -- otherwise she won’t 
know the CD has been paid for. 
�
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June Culp Zeitner 
February 7, 1916 – October 11, 2009 

 
 

 
 
 

June Culp Zeitner, 93, died in her home on October 
11, after a lengthy illness. An internationally-known 
author, speaker, and mineral and gem authority, the 
Michigan native lived in Springfield and Aberdeen, 
South Dakota, before making her home in Mission, in 
1937. After extensive travel across North America, 
Zeitner permanently settled in Rapid City in 1986 with 
her beloved husband Albert. She published books 
and magazine articles until shortly before her death. 
 
Zeitner first moved to Mission to begin her career as 
an English teacher. It was there she met her future 
husband, whose family owned both a hardware store 
and a natural history museum. Zeitner taught for 
seven years before becoming superintendent of Todd 
County High School in the 1940s. She left teaching 
when she and Albert began a natural history odyssey 
that was slated to last for one year. Instead, it 
occupied their entire mid-life period.  
 
The couple’s 30-year cross-continent adventure was 
a trip from one gem or mineral locality to another. 
Each new mine created an impetus for another side-
trip and an opportunity to work with miners and 
scientists in the field. The process also provided 
Zeitner with her first major book project, a series of 

authoritative, practical, and popular “Gem Trails” 
books in which she recorded detailed locality 
information to guide rock enthusiasts. It would not be 
long until Zeitner became one of the world’s best-
known rock, gem, and mineral experts.  
 
Over the ensuing decades, Zeitner’s expertise 
formed the basis for a dozen books and more than 
1,000 magazine articles covering many aspects of 
the subject she loved most. Many articles appeared 
in Lapidary Journal, the primary magazine for the 
lapidary arts of gem carving and jewelry 
manufacturing, where Zeitner held the post of Special 
Assistant Editor for more than three decades, ending 
in 2002. 
 
Zeitner’s accomplishments in her chosen field are 
remarkable. A selection includes: being crowned at 
the White House by the International Gem Show as 
the First Lady of Gems in 1976; receiving the 2006 
Carnegie Museum of Natural History’s Mineralogical 
Award, which celebrates significant contributions to 
the science of mineralogy; having the largest emerald 
found and cut in the United States named after her; 
founding a dozen gem and mineral clubs and the 
National Rockhound and Lapidary Hall of Fame; 
founding the State Stone Program, where every state 
adopted an official state gem, mineral, fossil, and/or 
rock (South Dakota’s gem is the Fairburn Agate; its 
mineral is Rose Quartz; its fossil is Triceratops); and 
assembling a collection of gemstones for display at 
the Smithsonian Institution. 
 
For her writing, Zeitner was honored as South Dakota 
Woman of Achievement by the National Federation of 
Press Women in 1976, and in 1985 received the A.H. 
Pankow press award, which is given to the South 
Dakota journalist whose “coverage and promotion of 
the state’s visitor industry is unparalleled.”  
 
The Zeitners amassed a significant collection of rocks 
and gems, portions of which are currently on display 
at: the Pioneer Auto Show, a museum in Murdo, 
South Dakota; the Museum of Geology at the South 
Dakota School of Mines and Technology in Rapid 
City; and the Black Hills Institute and the Black Hills 
Museum of Natural History, both in Hill City.  
 
A memorial has been established at Black Hills 
Museum of Natural History, PO Box 614, Hill City, SD 
57745. 
 
Thank you Deb Radomski, President of the 
Western Dakota Gem & Mineral Society for 
submitting this notice. 
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AFMS 2010 Web Site Contest 
By Phyllis George 

AFMS Ad Hoc Web Site Contest Chair 

The Web Site Contest Committee Members (one for 
each regional federation) are very busy working on 
their second year of running the Web Site Contest for 
their regional federation. Dale Watts is the only new 
member on the committee, and he is heading up the 
Rocky Mountain Federation Web Site Contest. The 
Committee Members receive the entries, they 
forward the entries to the judges for that region, they 
receive from the judges the completed score sheets, 
and they rank the results and award the first-place 
plaque and the certificates (places one through ten 
and honorable mention) at the Breakfast with the 
Editors and Webmasters at their regional federation’s 
annual show. The first-place entry is forwarded to the 
AFMS level for judging. Currently the Committee 
Members are notifying webmasters, editors, and club 
presidents in their region and the regional newsletter 
editor about the details of the contest, the due date 
for entries, and of the schedule for their regional 
contest. 

Members of the Webmasters Contest 
Committee  are as follows:  
California Federation (CFMS) 
Merryan O’Neill 
mvoneill@comcast.net 
 
Eastern Federation (EFMLS) 
Dan Imel 
lapidry@aol.com 
 
Midwest Federation (MWFMGS) 
Cindy Root 
d-root@sbcglobal.net 
 
Northwest Federation (NFMS) 
Cheri George 
lizardwoman3@yahoo.com 
 
Rocky Mountain Federation (RMFMS) 
Dale Watts 
d.watts@oksoccer.com  
 
South Central Federation (SCFMS) 
Don Shurtz 
don.shurtz@gmail.com 
 
Southeast Federation (SFMS) 
Jim Flora 
jimflora@alltel.net 
 

Contact the Committee Member for your region for 
information about the contest and the deadlines. This 
information varies by region according to when their 
annual show is scheduled. 

Webmasters wishing to enter their Web sites into the 
contest should download from the AFMS Web site (or 
from their regional federation’s Web site) the contest 
Guidelines , the Entry Form , and the Score Sheet  
form. These are in PDF format, and they can be 
opened with Adobe Acrobat Reader®. Free Acrobat 
Reader software is available at 
http://www.adobe.com/products/reader/. The contest 
information on the AFMS Web site can be found at 
http://www.amfed.org/web/website_contest.htm. 

To enter the contest, the webmaster needs to fill out 
the Entry Form completely and fill out the information 
requested in the top part of the Score sheet. These 
forms can be filled-in on your computer and saved to 
your hard drive. Important: You need Acrobat Reader 
version 9 to be able to save the filled-in forms to your 
hard drive and to modify them later if necessary. 
Send the two completed forms as e-mail attachments 
to your regional Committee Member before the due 
date in your region. 

My plan is to have two judges for each regional 
competition (their scores for each contestant will be 
averaged) and one judge for the AFMS level. Each 
pair of judges probably will be judging two or three 
different regions, but they will not be judging their 
own region. Right now I have a total of three judges 
for sure, and possibly another two. I must have at 
least four more judges , preferably an additional 11 
judges. If I can get a total of 14 judges, each pair will 
judge the entrants from only one regional federation.  

If you are a current (or former) webmaster or are very 
Web-site savvy, please help make the contest a 
success by volunteering a little of your time to act as 
a judge. Read the Guidelines to see what the judges 
will be looking for on the sites that they judge, and 
contact me at pgeorge4@comcast.net to help this 
fledgling contest be an even bigger success in its 
second year. 

And now I have a plea. Someone volunteering to be 
a judge sent me an e-mail the last day of August or 
during the first three days of September. I was in the 
hospital at that time and didn’t have an Internet 
connection to be able to respond (my son had copied 
my unread e-mails to a laptop computer and brought 
it to the hospital so I could at least see them). Since 
returning home I have searched for that e-mail, and I 
absolutely cannot find it. Would whoever sent that e-
mail to me PLEASE contact me again? Your 
background sounded like you would be an excellent 
judge, and I would like to add you to my list of judges.     
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                            RMFMS Officers and Committee Chairpersons 2009/2010

OFFICERS 
President  
Stan Nowak 
2805 Sage Dr, Enid OK 
73701-1295 580.234.3126 
snowak48@yahoo.com 
Vice President  
Yonis Lone Eagle 
PO Box 1975, 
Bloomfield NM 87413-1975 
505.860.2455 
rockymountainrockhounds@ 
yahoo.com 
Secretary  
Carol Holman 
Rt 2 Box 23B, Tryon OK 
74875 918.374.2615 
sandland@brightok.edu 
Treasurer  
Gene Maggard 
8318 SE Hiway 77 
Leon KS 67074-9026 
316.742.3746 
gandpmaggard@wildblue.net 
Historian  
Ruby Lingelbach 
1116 S Gray Stillwater OK 
74074-5446 405.372.8635 
dan_osu@juno.com 
PAST PRESIDENTS 
Richard Jaeger 
3515 E 88th St 
Tulsa OK 74137-2602 
918.481.0249 
RjgrSci@aol.com 
Judy Beck 
3021 E Country Club Rd 
Salina KS 67401 
785.823.7069 
lkbeck@moweryclinic.com 
Walton Wells 
1447 S 6th, Canon City CO 
81212 719.269.1988 
touchogold@earthlink.net 
STATE DIRECTORS 
AND ASSISTANTS  
Arizona  
Bill Morrow 
PO Box 1716, Claypool AZ 
85532 928.425.0194 
berbil2@yahoo.com 
Colorado  
Mike Wheat, 
1095 Western Dr Lot 89A 
Colorado Springs CO 80915 
719-331-3313 
Kansas  
Marvin Lundquist 
441 N Charles, McPherson 
KS 67460 620.241.7003 
New Mexico/Texas  
Howell T Whiting 
2300 S Union, Roswell NM 
88203 505.622.5679 
htwdhw@dfn.com 
North Dakota  
Ray Oliger 
516 N 20th St, Bismarck ND 
58501 701.223.4986 
reorocks@bis.midco.net 

Oklahoma/Arkansas  
Virgil Richards 
26815 51st St 
Broken Arrow OK 74014 
918.357.2649 
dws@dances-withsnakes.com 
S Dakota/Nebraska  
Don Rathert 
2701 Mystic Mountain Rd 
Rapid City SD 57702 
605.348.8948 
rath@rap.midco.net 
Utah – 
Tom  Burchard 
875 E. 4500 S.  
S. Ogden, UT 84403-2931 
801.479.4286 
Roxhund@aol.com 
Wyoming  
Jim McGarvey 
PO Box 116 
Kinnear WY 82516 
307.856.6188 
degarbey@wyoming.com 
STANDING COMM 
Convention Advisory  
Howie Whiting 
Address-see NM/TX 
Director 
Editor/Publicity  
Deanna Smith 
Address on Page 2 
Finance  
Dan Lingelbach , Chair 
1116 S Gray 
Stillwater OK 74074 
405.372.8635 
dan_osu@juno.com 
Bob Hicks 
10022 E 135th St N 
Collinsville OK 74021 
918.371.2406 
ronan10@aol.com 
Dean Richardson 
1223 N 1500 W 
Salt Lake City UT 84116 
801.595.6750 
Fax: 801.539.1006 
Lapidary Technical  
Leon Reeder 
6410 N Antler Ridge Rd 
Sand Springs OK 74063 
918.241.1455 
Leonreeder@hotmail.com 
Mineralogical Tech  
Jim Hurlbut 
2240 S Adams 
Denver CO 80210 
303.757.0283 
jfhu@earthlink.net 
Nominations  
Judy Beck, Chair 
Address under Past Pres 
Walton Wells 
Address under Past Pres 
Richard Jaeger 
Address under Past Pres 
Program Library  
Bob & Nancy Hicks 
Address under Finance 

Program Library Mailer  
Marie Wester 
1045 CR 204, Durango CO 
81301 970.247.9648 
jmwester@bresnan.net 
Safety – Vacant  
SPECIAL COMM 
Boundaries  
Richard Goodnough 
912 Otero ,Dodge City KS 
67801 620.225.0101 
rockhound3@cox.net 
Club Publications  
Linda Jaeger 
3515 E 88th St 
Tulsa OK 74137-2602 
918-481-0249 
LjgrAlg@aol.com 
Credentials  
Delaine Cox 
8152 Spanker Ridge Dr 
Bentonville, AR 72712-8855 
479-254-0215 
Directory  
Kay Atkinson 
2012 W 4th Pl S 
Claremore OK 74017-4700 
918.342.1387 
kwotsamattau@sbcglobal.net 
Distribution  
Sharon DePuy 
Address on Page 2 
AFMS Club Rockhound 
of the Year Award 
Howell T. Whiting 
see NM/TX Director 
Ed All American Club  
Vacant 
Fluorescent Tech  
Chet Hazlewood 
Address under OK Director 
Fossil Technical  
Jordan Sawdo 
10956 Melody Dr 
Northglenn CO 80234-3935 
303.452.7792 
jordanruth@msn.com 
Insurance  
Arlene Burkhalter 
1267 Kingbird Ln 
Choctaw OK 73020 
405.732.0808 
maburkhalter@cox.net 
International Relations  
Jim Hurlbut 
Address-see Mineral. Tech 
Junior Program  
Diane C Weir 
2300 S Union Ave 
Roswell NM 88203 
505.622.5679 
dcweir@dfn.com 
Labels  
Connie Bishop 
Address on Page 2 
Long-Range Planning  
Judy Beck, Chair 
Address under Past Pres 
Richard Jaeger 
Address under Past Pres 

Robert L Carlson 
1585 Los Pueblos 
Los Alamos NM 87544 
505.662.5534 
drobertcarlson@yahoo.com 
Name Badges  
Richard Jaeger 
Address see Past President 
Parliamentarian  
Gene Maggard 
Address under Treasurer 
Permanent Address  
Robert Carlson 
see Long-Range Planning 
Program Contest  
Nancy Hicks 
Address under Finance 
Public Relations- Vacant 
Ribbons  
Kaye Thompson 
1830 Mesita Ct. 
Colorado Springs CO 80906 
719.636.2978 
RMFMS Convention  
and Show Chairmen  
Richard Jaeger, Advisor 
Address under Past 
President 
Scholarship  
Sandy Cannedy 
Rt 1 Box 7, Binger OK 
73009 
405.656.9019 
jscannedy@att.net 
Stamps Chairman  
Vacant 
Stationery/Trophy  
Max Burkhalter 
1267 Kingbird Ln, Choctaw 
OK 73020 405.732.0808. 
maburkhalter@cox.net 
Supplies  
Richard Goodnough 
Address under Boundaries 
PUBLIC LAND  
ADVISORY 
RMF & Utah  
Dean Richardson 
Address under Finance 
Arizona  
Bill Jaeger 
3441 E Astro St, Hereford 
AZ 85615 520.803.6590 
billjaeger@hotmail.com 
Harry Kilb 
3411 Tomahawk Dr 
Lake Havasu City AZ 86406 
928.855.1630 
hmkilb@rraz.net 
Colorado  
Tim Austin 
2918 Plymouth Rd 
Grand Junction CO 81503 
970.263.7404 
Austintimbarb@aol.com 
Ken Porter 
788 Van Gordon Court 
Golden CO 80401 
303.232.2053 
porterminerals@comcast.net 

Kansas Chairman  
Curley Clough 
1932 N Mt Carmel 
Wichita KS 67203 
316.943.1785 
cmcrafts@msn.com 
Nebraska Chairman  
Leroy Meininger 
50029 Sunflower Road 
Mitchell NE 69357 
308.623.2661 
prairiefossil@yahoo.com 
N.Mexico/Texas Chairman  
Howell T. Whiting 
Address-see NM/TX Director 
N Dakota Chairman  
Rodney Hickle 
1631 28th Ave SW 
Central ND 58530 
701.794.3342 
OK/AR Chairman  
John T. Alf 
816 Whippoorwill Ct 
Bartlesville OK 74006-4427 
918.333.3429 
Jalf1@cableone.net 
Doris Perkins 
405 SE Ave G I, Dabel OK 
74745.   580.286.3133 
rperkins@sbcglobal.net 
S Dakota Chairman  
Don Rathert 
See SD/NE State Director 
Utah Chairman  
Jim Alexander 
360 5th St Ogden UT 84404 
801.399.0785 
jwalex1@aol.com 
Wyoming Chair.- Vacant 
UNIFORM RULES 
COMMITTEE 
Robert Carlson –Chair  
see Long Range Planning 
B. Jay Bowman 
191 Bowman Rd 
Ponca City OK 74601 
580.761.5966 
bjb@wildblue.net 
Roger Burkhalter 
414 Beacon Ave 
Norman OK 73071 
405.329.6019 rgb@ou.edu 
Jack Thompson 
1830 Mesita Ct 
Colorado Springs CO 80906 
719.636.2978 
Lee Whitebay 
4669 N Prentice Rd 
Ponca City OK 74604 
580.765.2074 
lwhitebay@sbcglobal.net 
WebMaster  
Jim McGarvey 
Address under WY Director 
Assistant WebMaster  
Kevin Harden 
3800 E Jewell Ave #202 
Denver CO 80210 
kevindharden@comcast.net 
Updated – September 2009
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